American Medical Association

535 NORTH DEARBORN STREET .

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60610

TWX-910-221-0300 AREA CODE 312 827-1800

DIVISION OF SOCIO-ECONOMIC ACTIVITIES
RAYMOND L. WHITE, M.D., director

May 13, 1965

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

CHARLES C. EDWARDS, M.D.

ecting director

Frank W. Barton
JOSEPH E. FLANAGAN, JR.

HOWARD N. SCHULZ JAMES G. TELFER, M.D. MEL I. WEISBURD

Mr. R. Pulton
70 Thorne Street
Toronto
New South Wales, Australia

Dear Mr. Fulton:

In acknowledgment of your letter of May 10, 1965 to the Secretary of the American Medical Association I am attaching a copy of the "AMA Policy Statement: Fluoridation of Public Water Supplies."

You will notice that this Association endorses the principle of fluoridation of public water supplies to reduce the incidence of dental caries; it does not become involved in endorsement of fluoridation of water supplies of specific cities.

The American Medical Association is not prepared to state that "no harm will be done to any person by water fluoridation."

The American Medical Association has not carried out any research work, either long-term or short-term, regarding the possibility of any side effects.

Sincerely yours,

Joseph E. Flanagan, Jr

Assistant Director

Department of

Environmental Health

JEF:ws Encl.